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A rather damp Campfire at the Scouts district camp 

 



Welcome!  

Thank you to everyone who has supplied articles for this edition of Slatest. This is your 

magazine, and it always has room for new items. If you have some interesting snippets of 

local history or have found some old photos or want to share a memory, please get in touch, 

we can also help put articles together. 

Slatest belongs to the community, and needs your support to continue being a success, the 

deadline for the Christmas edition is 14th November 2019 with deliveries by the end of 

November, so please get in touch if you have any events or ideas! It will include all of the 

information you need about what is happening over the festive season. 

Community Council Elections 
If you are interested in becoming more involved in the community, see opposite for more 

information on the forthcoming Community Council elections. We would like to have enough 

ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘΣ ǘƘŜ community 

council meetings are open to everyone, so you will be more than welcome to come along.  
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Needs You!  

 

 

¶ Would you like to be more involved in our community? 

¶ Are you aged 16+? 

¶ Can you spare one evening a month? 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘ ȅŜǎ ǘƻ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀōƻǾŜΣ ǊŜŀŘ ƻƴΧ 

Community Council elections are to be held soon, so if you would like to become more 

involved in our community, now is the time to start! We have 7 elected members, and can 

have up to 3 additional co-opted members. At least two of our current councillors are 

considering retiring after many years of service to the community, so we are looking for new 

members. We would like to have some younger members too, so if you are aged 16+ and 

would like to be involved, please get in touch. 

Community Council Election Timetable  

For more details see the Highland Council Website: 
https://www.highland.gov.uk/info/799/elections_and_voting/643/community_council_elections  

Tuesday 24 September Earliest date for receipt of Nomination Papers  

Tuesday 8 October Latest date for lodging Nomination Papers ς papers must be received by 

12noon  

Wednesday 9 October Publication by 12noon on The HC website of list of nominations and 

notices of: contested election; uncontested election and CC not formed  

Tuesday 29 October Post out of ballot papers, where election is contested  

Tuesday 19 November Existing Community Councils that were contested to be dissolved at 

11.59 pm  

WEDNESDAY 20 NOVEMBER ELECTION DAY ς postal ballot papers must be received by 12 

noon.  

Thursday / Friday 21 & 22 November Counting of the Votes. 

By Friday 13 December Notification issued regarding the calling of the first meetings of the 

new Community Councils

https://www.highland.gov.uk/info/799/elections_and_voting/643/community_council_elections


2019 Showstoppers Pantomime   

This year Ballachulish Hall will once again 

be hosting Lochaber Showstoppers Panto 

ς The Swan Princess. 

Rehearsals are already well underway, 

with performances in the first week of 

December ς 5th ς 7th including a Saturday 

Matinee. Tickets will be available nearer 

the time ς look out for more information! 

Christmas Market  

Our Christmas Market and 

{ŀƴǘŀΩǎ DǊƻǘǘƻ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ŦƛǊƳƭȅ 

established on the local 

ŎŀƭŜƴŘŀǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƳŀǊƪŜǘ 

will take place on Sunday 24th 

November from 12-пǇƳΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ 

miss it! Please pass the word or 

get in touch via Jo Watt on 

07483 216883.  

The Christmas Market is just the first of our Festive events, look out for more details in the 

next edition of Slatest News!  

New Benches for the  Playpark  

The Playparks committee have recently had 

some new benches installed in the West End 

Playpark. They are made from recycled material 

and come with a 100 year guarantee, so they 

should last longer than the wooden ones ς 

hopefully until 2119! That is not a challenge of 

course! The Playparks Committee have other 

plans in the pipeline, and we will hopefully be 

able to tell you more in a future edition of 

Slatest.  



 



Ballachulish Medical Practice  

Patient Participation Group  

Pulling together for health  

My name is Pauline Selby and I am currently the Secretary of the 

Ballachulish Medical Practice Patient Participation Group. We aim 

to be a liaison between the public and the medical staff at our surgery. 

We are arranging a Health and Wellbeing Day, at the local Village Hall on Friday 11th October, 

from 10.00 hrs. until 16.00 hrs. We hope to have as many groups represented as possible. 

The event will be advertised throughout our medical practice area and we feel this will be an 

ideal opportunity to make the public aware of your organisation. 

The aim of the event is for the local community to become aware of just how many resources 

& activities there are in the area, to offer help and support in many ways, aiming to inspire 

people to take better care of their own health.  Also, it might encourage people to volunteer 

for your groups. 

Please let me know if you would be interested in having your group represented at our Health 

and Wellbeing event by having some literature on a table, some posters or some 

representatives to talk about your particular group.  
 



Duror and St Mundaôs Parish Church of 

Scotland  

hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΣ ƛƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ǊŜŦǳƎŜŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Ψ[ƻŎƘŀōŜǊ 
{ǳǇǇƻǊǘǎ wŜŦǳƎŜŜǎΩΣ ǿŜ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǊƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƴΩǎ ǳƴŘŜǊǿŜŀǊ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǘƻ 
a refugee camp.  The list of items gathered included 65 items of underwear, 20 pairs of socks, 
120 bars of soap, 142 tooth brushes and a lot more.  This collection was completed on the 
last Sunday of August, taken to a distribution depot at Muir of Ord on the Tuesday and the 
next day was en-route to Syria. 
Before the end of term Ballachulish School pupils were given a letter and told about the 
aŀǊȅΩǎ aŜŀƭǎ Ψ.ŀŎƪǇŀŎƪ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΩΦ This project recognises that many of the children who 
ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ΨaŀǊȅΩǎ aŜŀƭǎΩ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ōŀǎƛŎǎ ŦƻǊ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǇŜƴŎƛƭǎΣ ƴƻǘŜǇŀŘǎ ŀƴŘ tΦ9Φ 
ƪƛǘΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƳƻǊŜ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōŀƎǎ ƛƴ ǊŜŀǎƻƴŀōƭŜ ŎƻƴŘƛǘƛƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
can be brought to the school or ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƘŜƴ ǿŜΩƭƭ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻǊ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ƛƴ 
the community to donate stationeǊȅ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜǎ ƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tΦ9Φ ƪƛǘ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƻ Ŧƛƭƭ ǘƘŜƳΦ  ΨaŀǊȅΩǎ 
aŜŀƭǎΩ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜ ǘƻ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ 
Ψ²ƘŀǘΩǎ {ƻ !ƳŀȊƛƴƎ !ōƻǳǘ DǊŀŎŜΚΩ CǊƻƳ ²ŜŘnesday 25th September (7.00pm in Duror 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ Ƙŀƭƭύ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǊƻǳƎƘƭȅ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ 5±5 ƛƴǘǊƻ 
from the author, Philip Yancey, and other contributors.  The sessions will switch between 
5ǳǊƻǊ ŀƴŘ {ǘ aǳƴŘŀΩǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜ ƻƴ Řƛfferent days and different times of day so that people 
should manage to at least some meetings.  Anyone is welcome and tea and coffee will be 
served. 
IŀƳƛǎƘ .ǊƻǿƴΣ ŎƭƛƳōŜǊΣ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀǳǘƘƻǊ ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ ǘŀƭƪ ŀǘ {ǘ aǳƴŘŀΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻƴ 
Wednesday 23rd October at 7.00 pm telling the story of his family who were caught in Japan 
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘōǊŜŀƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ŜŎƻƴŘ ²ƻǊƭŘ ²ŀǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀŎƛŦƛŎΦ IŜΩƭƭ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƭƛŦŜ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƘŜ ŘȅƛƴƎ 
days of the British Empire but also the terrible reality of the invasion of Singapore into which 
the family had escaped. 
 
!ǎ ŜǾŜǊΣ LΩƭƭ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ƻǊ ƛƴ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ 
(01631 740285). 
Thanks for all the support we receive and best wishes, 
Rev Sandy Stoddart 



4th Lochaber Scout Group 

Beavers 6-8 years,  5.30-6.30pm 
Cubs 8-10½ years,  6.45-7.45pm 

Scouts 10-14 years,  8-9.15pm 
We meet at Ballachulish Village Hall on Thursdays 

It has been a busy start to term 
with new members welcomed in 
all sections for a range of exciting 
activities, culminating in the 
District Camp at Spean Bridge.  
The weather was not exactly 
favourable, with the river rising 
around 2m on Saturday evening, 
but despite that most of the 
activities ran to plan, and the kids 
had a great time.  
Activities on the Saturday 
included cooking, craft work 
(right), treasure hunts, games and 
challenges, with a rather damp campfire in the evening. On the Sunday there were sports 
and a Tug of War (below), where the kids just about beat the leaders in the best of three 
pulls! 
We had over 20 Beavers, Cubs and Scouts from Ballachulish attending, who all had a lot of 
fun, so thanks to all of the parents and leaders who helped and provided transport, and 
especially to our Group Scout Leader Karl Griffin who organized the camp. 



Rainbow Baby and Toddler Group   

Playgroup members, adults and kids alike, have had lots of fun spending the last of 
our 2017 Co-op Grant recently. We went to Auchingarrich wildlife park, near Comrie, 
where you can touch guinea pigs, chicks,  rabbits and tortoises and well as see the 
bigger animals like lemurs and meercats. And we went to Fort William by bus to see 
the steam train leave and then had a soft 
play session and group lunch at the 
Nevis Centre.  


